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Subject Aboveground Storage Tank (AST) 
Eligibility Adopted 7/21/2006; 8/4/1995 

 
An aboveground storage tank (AST) site will be considered eligible for Fund benefits provided the site 

meets or has been upgraded to meet, one of the following: 

 

1. For existing tanks that are out of service and will not be operated in the future, the requirements for 

permanently closing ASTs as set forth in 7 CCR 1101-14 §3-4-7(c). 
 

2. For existing tanks that are in service and will continue in service, the minimum safety requirements 

of 7 CCR 1101-14 §3-4-1 and the spill prevention control and countermeasures requirements of 7 

CCR 1101-14 §3-4-2. 
 

3. For tanks installed or re-installed after October 1, 1994, the requirements for new AST installations 
in accordance with 7 CCR 1101-14 §3. 

 
This policy applies to all applications received on or after October 1, 1994. 

 

Policy 3 is incorporated into Policy 4 for all reimbursement applications received on or after 
January 1, 1997. 


